
MARSH GIBBON PARISH COUNCIL: BULLETIN 11 (October 2017 Update) 
 

 Ewelme Site B (Berry Close) 
AVDC Development Management Committee has approved outline planning permission for the 
field opposite School, for up to 10 dwellings, retail premises and parking for school and shop. 
Conditions such as landscaping and a S106 agreement will now be agreed by the Committee. 
There will then be a detailed planning application by whoever acquires the site from Ewelme for 
development. All the members who had been on the site visit voted to overturn the officers' 
recommendation for refusal. It will still be several months before any work commences. 

 Ewelme Sites A and C 
Outline approvals for these sites (south side of Little Marsh Road and ‘Leopold Farm’) are 
reportedly imminent. 
 
 

Helicopters 
Following complaints from residents Council has written to the Low Flying Complaints Unit at RAF 
Wittering, asking that the Chinook pilots be requested not to fly near or over houses in the village. If 
you would like to complain direct, please contact Carole for the address. 
 
 
Village Tidy-up  
Another date has been scheduled - Saturday November 25th.  If you would like to help, you’ll be very 
welcome. 
  
Zorb, skateboards, scooters and BMX 
Zorb-ball at the All Weather Pitch near the Hall at 11.00 on Saturday 21st.   One more session on the 
ramps in the Hall car park on Saturday 28th. 
 
 
Speeding 
After six sessions with the Sentinel camera, 40 speeding offenders have been photographed and will 
receive letters from Thames Valley Police. Any other offers to set up the camera for an hour or two 
would be very welcome. 
 
 
Next Meeting 
Finance Committee on Tuesday October 24th at 7.30 pm at the Village Hall.  
 
To comment, email Ian Metherell, MGPC chairman, at ipmetherell@btinternet.com; or call 01869 
277620. Carole’s email address is clerk@marshgibbon-pc.gov.uk. 
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